
 
LEGISLATIVE LIAISON COMMITTEE 

AUGUST 19, 2020 
 

AGENDA 
 
 
TIME: ​  9:20 a.m. 
LOCATION:​  Google Meet 

 

1) CALL TO ORDER 
 
2) ATTENDANCE 
 
3) ADOPTION OF MINUTES:  August 4 
 
4) DISCUSSION REGARDING CITY’S LEGISLATIVE AGENDA 
 

1. State Road Projects:  ​Councillady Streetman 
 

● Widening 41-A Bypass to four lanes from Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. 
Parkway to Riverside Drive.  

 
 
5) ADJOURNMENT 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

LEGISLATIVE LIAISON COMMITTEE 
AUGUST 4, 2020 

 
MINUTES 

 
CALL TO ORDER 
 

A meeting of the City of Clarksville Legislative Liaison Committee was called to order 
by Chairman Jeff Burkhart on August 4, 2020, at 2:00 p.m. in the City Hall Conference 
Room, 1 Public Square, Clarksville, Tennessee: 

 
ATTENDANCE 
 

PRESENT: Jeff Burkhart, Ron Erb 
 

ABSENT: Stacey Streetman 
 

Mayor Joe Pitts was also present.  
 
ADOPTION OF MINUTES:  
 

Councilman Erb made a motion to adopt the minutes of meetings held August 29, 2019 
and July 21, 2020 as presented.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Burkhart.  A 
voice vote was taken; the motion passed without objection. 

 
CITY’S LEGISLATIVE AGENDA 
 

Mayor Pitts noted the following state road projects that the City should encourage             
funding and/or constructuction: 

 
● SR48/Trenton Road (from SR374/101st Parkway to I-24: Encourage TDOT to          

complete PE-NEPA phase in a timely manner  
 

Mayor Pitts said TDOT was currently reviewing this project for possible           
funding in 2025. 

 
● I-24 widening (from Kentucky State Line to SR76/Exit 11): Encourage TDOT to            

obligate funding in the FY20-23 TIP  
 



Mayor Pitts said this project is not yet funded; Councilman Burkhart said            
the request should include improving 41-A to four lanes between          
Clarksville and Pleasant View. 

 
● SR374 Extension (Dotsonville Road to SR149): Encourage TDOT to obligate          

funding in the FY20-23 TIP  
 

Councilman Erb said this extension would alleviate traffic on Boot Hill. 
 

● SR374/Madison Street:  Encourage TDOT to issue construction bid letting  
 
During a discussion regarding road construction costs, Councilman Burkhart said funding is            
based on gas tax. Mayor Pitts felt the State should index gas taxes to keep up with costs of                   
construction. 
 
The request to renew the driver license fee from $4 to $10 would also be listed. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 2:08 p.m. 
 
 
 


